
Hathersage Parish Council 

Recreation Committee

Minutes of the Recreation Committee Meeting held at the Sampson Room on 

15th November 2016
	Present:
	Councillors  K. Love; J. A. Marsden (chair); H Rodgers; J. Wedgwood

	In Attendance
	A. Jones (Clerk)

	063/16
	
	Cllr P Mander, and C. Wilkinson (Asst. Clerk) had given apologies for absence. 

	064/16
	
	There were no variations to the order of business

	065/16
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	066/16
	
	There were no members of the public present.

	067/16
	
	The minutes of the meeting of 18th October 2016 had been circulated and were approved and signed by the chair.

	067/16
	.1
	Matters arising – Management of the sale of light tokens for the MUGA to overcome the difficulty of insufficient records.  Cllr Wedgwood reported that in the past one token had cost £1 and lasted about an hour but that may not be the current situation. It was recognised as a contribution towards the cost of lights rather than expecting to cover the whole cost. The Committee needs more information about who uses the MUGA weekday evenings. Cllr Marsden will speak to Kevin Smith.

	068/16
	
	Hard Play Area 

	068/16
	1.
	Floodlights. Referring to 056/16.1 of October minutes. There is no further information. Cllr Rodgers was asked to speak to C. J. Schofield Electrical. 

	068/16
	2.
	Netting to be repaired. 

	069/16
	
	Playing Field

	069/16
	.1
	Drainage of football field – The cones had been spread on but had not yet broken down at most recent inspection. More cones/plugs are needed. Cllr Love will source. It was agreed that more silver sand is required. Cllr Wedgwood will ask Stuart Ollerenshaw of the Bowling Club for advice on a silver sand source and bring a quote for consideration at 6th December HPC meeting. Football training has moved to the park. 

	070/16
	.2
	The Playing Field Friends Group had nothing to report. The Committee considered how the PFG could be kept in the loop to ensure they were able to add items to the REC agenda when needed, and to have a representative attend the meeting when issues needed PFG input.  The Clerk will write to PFG representatives to explain rules regarding agendas and suggest they try to have a representative (possibly alternating) in attendance.

	070/16
	.3
	Attempts to remove the graffiti on the skate park had failed. The Village Caretaker will try another product.

	071/16
	
	Playground

	071/16
	.1
	The revised Playground Inspection Reports are now working well. 

	071/16
	.2
	Play Bark will be ordered for delivery and spreading in the Spring.

	072/16
	
	Finance: 

	
	
	Budget items noted – 

Play Bark - £3,000 allocated to be used this Financial Year, March 2017.

Play Bark - £3,000 also for next Financial Year.

Play Bark Rotovation - £540 in budget.

New Play Equipment – no purchases planned 2017 but building up reserves.

Mowing – JS Redwood Landscaping costs have increased due to higher specification in place.

Planting or Hedging – carried out 2016, none in 2017 budget.

MUGA re-fencing – A reserve to be built up. 

Allocation for repairs to footpaths.

	073/16
	
	The date of the next meeting was confirmed as 7.30 pm Tuesday 17th January 2017 in the Sampson Room. No meeting needed in December.

	074/16
	
	Items for January 2017 agenda – none noted. 


	
	
	Meeting closed 20:10
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